
August Union Meeting Summary 

• Local 81 served dinner for the kids at Burn Camp and delivered a check of $4500. These events 
are important for the community and strengthen our local. Membership is encouraged to 
attend. 

• All Local 81 candidates (Erin Mendenhall, Charlie Luke, and Ana Valdemoros) have made it past 
their primaries. Events to follow.  

• MDA Pub Crawl occurring September 20. Details to follow.  
• Local 81 is hosting PFFU Convention next year. Membership will be asked to help plan and 

participate.  
• PLEASE DONATE TO PAC. We are actively working to grow our PAC fund. We are asking all 

members to donate $5 per paycheck. This fund stays local and benefits local candidates, and is 
our war chest in preserving 4-handed staffing, fighting station closures, and electing public 
safety friendly candidates. For help signing up for PAC, contact IAFF Local 81 Secretary Harrison 
Long at (801) 361-3336 or harrison.long81@gmail.com.  

• Possible committee changes to incorporate and strengthen CFC program discussed. 
• Dispatch and Siri problems are ongoing. Please report problems to the Executive Board. 
• Paramedic school incentive is occurring for prospective SLCFD paramedics.  
• The Honor Guard is selling challenge coins. Contact Mike Workman to get one.  
• Swing spots will be incorporated into specialty houses to strengthen specialty index.  
• Wage negotiations further discussed.  
• The next Union meeting is at 9:00 AM on September 10 at Firefighters Credit Union. Please 

come to YOUR Union meeting.  

 


